Perpetrators of attack in Baghdad
during Ramadan must be held
accountable — UN chief

30 May 2017 — Condemning “in the strongest terms” recent terrorist attacks in
Iraqi capital, Baghdad, United Nations Secretary-General Antdénio Guterres
today underscored the need to swiftly apprehend and prosecute its
perpetrators.

In a statement attributable to his spokesperson, Secretary-General Guterres
also “reiterated that the United Nations will continue to stand by the
Government and people of Iraq in their efforts to fight terrorism.”

The attacks come in the midst of the holy month of Ramadan, a period marked
with fasting, charity and prayers.

Also in the statement, Mr. Guterres expressed his deepest sympathies to the
families of the victims and wishes a speedy recovery to those injured.

According to reports, at least 26 people were killed and many more wounded in
two explosions that tore through two locations in the Iraqi capital.


http://www.government-world.com/perpetrators-of-attack-in-baghdad-during-ramadan-must-be-held-accountable-un-chief/
http://www.government-world.com/perpetrators-of-attack-in-baghdad-during-ramadan-must-be-held-accountable-un-chief/
http://www.government-world.com/perpetrators-of-attack-in-baghdad-during-ramadan-must-be-held-accountable-un-chief/
https://www.un.org/sg/en
https://www.un.org/sg/en/content/sg/statement/2017-05-30/statement-attributable-spokesman-secretary-general-terrorist-attacks

